



 MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL 
 HELD ON MONDAY, APRIL 10TH2017 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
PRESENT: Chairman, H. Walker, P. Lane, R. Paull, O. Simon, D. Tremlett, J. Waltham. Clerk S. Harris 
IN ATTENDANCE: District Councillor G. Carr-Jones, 2 members of the public 
	117.a 
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES: 
Apologies were received from C. Jones, District Cllr. P. Batstone, County Cllr. Batty-Smith 
	Actions 

	117.b 
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 16th, 2017 were approved and signed, having been circulated previously. 
	 

	117.c 
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM: 
· Development at The Butts. Planning Enforcement Officer contacted and replied by e-mail to say some work did not seem to accord with the planning permission but may be acceptable under Permitted Development. He is to meet the developer. Clerk to write to ask for ongoing updates on the situation. 
· Telephone Box. NDDC have refused permission for the telephone box to be removed so it is not available for adoption at present. Cllr. Carr-Jones said the application had been an ‘all or nothing’ consultation which NDDC objected to. It does seem likely that adoption will come up again in the future. 
	 
 
 
Clerk  
(12.4.17) 

	117.d 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
No declarations of interest made. 
	 

	 
	OPEN FORUM 
Printed minutes are to be displayed in the Parish Council noticeboard as well as on the website.   
	 

	 
1. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. 
	MAIN AGENDA 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT: 
County Councillor Batstone had unfortunately been unable to attend but District Cllr. Carr Jones reported that the situation with the proposed new authorities had not been finalised; there had been no mandatory decision from the Secretary of State and a decision was expected after the May elections. Not all the areas in Dorset are currently in agreement with the proposals. The final decision will be made by the Prime Minister. New boundaries mean Stourton Caundle will be part of ‘Stalbridge and the Beacon’ where District Cllr. Carr-Jones is standing as one of the candidates in the May election. Mrs. Batstone will now be standing for the Blackmore Vale division and a letter will be sent thanking her for her hard work, helpful advice and commitment which has been much appreciated. 
PLANNING: 
Location: Hannsfield Cottage, Stourton Caundle 
Reference: 2/2017/0409/HOU 
Proposal: Erect replacement single storey extension and install photovoltaic panels. Dismantle and rebuild boundary wall (demolish existing extension.) Neighbours had been informed and there were no objections. O. Simon proposed no objections, 2nd by P. Lane, all agreed. 
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 Clerk 
(12.4.17) 



	117.e
	FINANCE: 
Precept: The Clerk apologised for the mistake on the application form resulting in an extra £1,000 being requested for the precept, an unintended increase of 17%. This can be put right in the next financial year and will be taken account of during budget discussions later in the year. 
Cllr. Carr-Jones was asked why this was not queried by NDDC and he explained that many parish councils routinely increase their precepts annually by a similar amount, so would not have seemed unusual. 
STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 10.4.2017 
	 
	£ 
	£ 

	Current Account 
	                9057  27 
	 

	Deposit Account 
	                  879  26 
	 

	TOTAL 
	 
	                 9936  53 

	 Current balance includes first half of precept £3750  00. 


 
CHEQUES TO BE APPROVED AND SIGNED AT THE MEETING 
	100894 
	One Man and his Mower Cut 1 
	                   195  00 

	100895 
	Village Hall Rent for 2016-2017 
	                     55  00 

	100896 
	AVG  Ultimate subscription for computer 
	                     86  39 

	100899 
	AVG Driver updater subscription 
	                     19  99 

	100900 
	Microsoft Office Subscription due 3rd May 
	                     59  99 


Proposed: D. Tremlett                              Seconded: O. Simon 
 
	

	117.f
	[bookmark: _GoBack] ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE: 
02.02.17 List of meeting dates received from Lydlinch to try to avoid clashes for the District Councillors 
10.3.17 DAPTC information re telephone box adoption, this was the result of circulating a request to Dorset Parishes for their experiences and has provided some useful information. 
14.3.17 Mark Hitchcott re The Butts 
15.3.17 DAPTC message from NALC and DAPTC Chief Executive re referendum re precept, confirming there were no plans to hold referendums. 
15.3.17 Police and Crime plan 2017 – 2021 
15.3.17 DAPTC Re local Access Forum 
28.3.17 Linda Quinton re Planning Training April 5th 
28.3.17 Dev Control NDDC Notification of appeal re Holt Hill Stables in June, Parish Council to be notified of details in due course. 
31.3.17 Kerry Hall – Newsletter Rural Road Repairs 
31.3.17 Kerry Hall – Guidance for non-essential road repair and maintenance 03.3.17 NDDC - Tree work notification for Bluestones, reducing height of beech trees adjacent to High Street. 
04.4.17 Graham Cox – Changes to Dorset Councils Partnership 
10.4.17 DAPTC Consultation Fixing Our Broken Housing Market response by 28.4.17 
Post: Follow up results from meeting at Durweston with Simon Hoare 
LCR Magazine 
Notice sent to Chairman with message from Richard Buxton re Holt Hill application. 
	 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	117.g 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS/MATTERS FOR NEXT AGENDA: 
Councillors were told that a neighbour has claimed that the house at Wynway may be slightly higher than it should be, but no action was requested. 
	 
 
 
 

	117.h 
	TIME OF CLOSURE: 
The meeting closed at 8.20p.m. 
	 

	117.i 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING: This will be the Annual Parish Meeting and the A.G.M. on Wednesday, 17th May 2017 at 7.30p.m. All future meetings will start at 8.p.m. until the clocks change in October. 
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